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Number Applicant CC 
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STAFF 
REC. 

GCPC 
REC. 

P&D 
REC. COUNCIL ACTION 

 CZ-2017-46 

Thomas L. Mills, Jr.  
29 E. Main Street  
T006000500100 
POD, Planned Office Development  
to  R-20, Single-Family Residential 

18 Approval Approval  
8/23/17 

Approval 
8/28/17  

Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing on 
August 14, 2017 were: 
Speakers For: 
1) Applicant 

• Rezoned in 2003 to POD 
• Has someone who wants to buy it to live there 
• Residents asked for it to be rezoned back to R-20 when he was done 

using it 

Speakers Against: 
None 

List of meetings with staff: None 

Petition/Letter 
For:   
None 
 
Against:    
None 

Staff Report The subject parcel zoned POD, Planned Office District, is 2.37 acres of property located on E. Main 
Street approximately 1 mile west of the intersection of W. Main Street and Wade Hampton Boulevard. 
The parcel has approximately 50 feet of frontage along E. Main Street and 500 feet of frontage along 
Aiken Chapel Road. 

The subject parcel is currently zoned POD, Planned Office District. The subject site was rezoned from 
its original zoning of R-20, Single-Family Residential to POD, and Planned Office District in 2003 to 
allow for office type uses. In 2009 a major change to the POD was requested by the applicant to allow 
the construction of an additional 2,100 square feet of storage space. The applicant is requesting to 
rezone the property to R-20, Single-Family Residential.  

The applicant states the proposed land use is for a residence. 

The subject site is surrounded by Single-Family Residential land uses and zoning. Staff is of the opinion 
rezoning this parcel back to the original zoning of R-20, Single-Family Residential would be consistent 
with the surrounding community. Staff also believes the requested zoning would be appropriate with 
the recommended land use of residential in the Taylors Community Plan. 

Based on these reasons staff recommends approval of the requested rezoning to R-20, Single-Family 
Residential.   
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